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                 Principalôs Report 

 

ear Urrbrae Community, 

I would like to welcome all of you to the June 

newsletter. 

We hosted the board of McBride on Friday 14th June. This 

included the opening of the sheep yards following the 

generous donation of $20,000 to build the first-class 

facility.  

The opening was also attended by Catherine Hutchesson 

MP - State Member for Waite, Department for Education 

representatives, Governing Council members, staff and 

students of Urrbrae. The whole day was a huge success 

and a wonderful advertisement for our school. Well done 

Vince Fleming, and the farm staff, for getting this event 

ready.  

In response to the 2023 Parent Survey one of the 

recommendations was the improvement of whole school 

and individual family communication. Two of the 

strategies that the school is currently implementing are: 

¶ Updating tƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

launch it during the second half of the year; and  

¶ Trialing online consent forms. You will see the gradual 

roll out of this during the remainder of the year. This 

will hopefully see greater efficiencies both from a 

parent and a school administration point of view.  

The Year 12 School Formal was held on Friday, 24th May, 

at the National Wine Centre. It was an excellent night and 

the students appeared to have a great time. Michelle 

Rowe, Senior School Leader, did an outstanding job 

organising the evening.  
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Opening of the Urrbrae sheep yards by Nick McBride MP and Principal Todd George 
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The Wetlands Open Day was held on Sunday, 26th May. 

Volunteers from the City of Mitcham assisted and did an 

excellent job, and over 100 visitors attended. Thank you 

Vanessa Greenslade for making this event a success.  

The school used its third SFD for professional learning for 

staff entering Nationally Consistent Collection of Data 

(NCCD). This important data set informs funding for 

students who need it. The middle session was spent in a 

series of workshop driven by staff themselves to help with 

classroom practice. The afternoon involved faculty-based 

work preparing for the remainder of the term which 

includes a semester change on Monday 24th June. Thank 

you Ian Reed for his leadership on this day.  

The Year 11 into Year 12 2025 meeting was held on 

Wednesday 12th June and the Year 10 into Year 11 2025 

meeting was held on Thursday 13th June. Both were 

successful events and went a long way to clarifying the 

correct pathways for students heading into next year. 

Thank you to the senior school staff for making these 

nights a success.  

Regards, 

Todd George 
Principal 

 

 

Above:  Celebrating the 

new Urrbrae Sheep 

Yards: (Back row L-R): 

David Forrest, Jane 

McBride, Rob McBride, 

Nathan Wessling, Anthony 

Uren, Todd George, (Front 

row L-R): Nick McBride 

MP, Jim McBride and 

Vince Fleming. 

Left: Proud supporters 

from Nutrien Ag 

Solutions (L-R): Richard 

Cooper, Vince Fleming, 

Catherine Hutchesson 

MP, Todd George, Craig 

Tapfield, Nick McBride MP 

and Amanda Ratcliffe 



 

 

Emotional Literacy 

Working on our emotional literacy gives us opportunities to develop our 

ability to understand and express different emotions. When we improve our 

emotional literacy, we can work towards recognising our own feelings and our 

ability to manage them. This allows us to cope with different life situations, 

such as managing conflict, making friends, coping in difficult situations and 

being resilient when dealing with change. 

 

Whole Family Activity: 

Feelings Charades 

¶ Gather together as a family. This might be around the dinner table, lounge room, around the fire outside. 

¶ Take turns to act out a feeling or emotion. Use your face and body language to act this out. For example: Make 

an angry face and stamp your feet. 

¶ Other family members need to guess the feeling/emotion. 

¶ After someone has guessed the feeling/emotion, have family members discuss a time they have felt this way 

before and why. If it was a negative emotion, how did they overcome it? 

 

Family Habit Builder: 

Around the dinner table, ask everyone to share a feeling they felt during that day. Discuss how they dealt with that 
feeling and then discuss and share strategies you could use when faced with particular feelings. 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Senior School News 
Michelle Rowe 
Senior School 
Coordinator 

 

hange of semester is upon us and Year 10 and 11 

students are about to embark on a whole new 

range of subjects, while Year 12s continue to 

consolidate and build on theirs. The change of semester 

and timetable may be a little confusing for some Year 10 

and 11 students. However, ƛǘ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ƭƻƴƎ ŦƻǊ 

everyone to get on track and settle into their new 

classes. In Weeks 7 and 8 we held our Parent Evenings 

for our Year 9, 10 and 11 parents to talk about subject 

selections for 2025. Web Preferences is now open for 

students to make their subject selections for next year. 

Parents have been provided with names and email 

addresses of subject counsellors if they wish to discuss 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎΦ 

The second half of the Year 10 cohort will be beginning 

their first SACE subject EIF (formerly PLP) and students 

will be seeking Work Experience for the last week of 

Term 3. Year 11 students who are in examinable subjects 

have now completed their first round of end of semester 

exams this week (17 ς 19 June). This is an invaluable 

experience to help them understand how the exams 

work when they are in Year 12. The second semester 

Year 11 exams will be held in Week 7 of Term 4. 

Year 12 students are now past the halfway mark with 

many externally marked assignments well underway. In 

Week 7, we held a special Year 12 Halfway Day where 

students came dressed as their childhood dream job; 

there were certainly many different careers 

represented by the students. The Halfway Day was a 

fundraiser where the students raised money for 

Headspace to support services for Youth Mental 

Health. In our CAB Program, we have had visits from 

the three universities with information about programs 

available for students to apply for. We have also been 

continuing with our Resilience Project lessons, working 

towards giving our young people some strategies to be 

resilient. Part of this program coming up will be a 

session on study and revision skills, giving some timely 

ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜ ΨǇƻƛƴǘȅΩ 

end of their schooling.  

Year 12 students in examinable subjects will have their 

mid-year exams in Week 1 of Term 3 from Tuesday to 

Friday as per the timetable below. 

Year 12 Practice Exam Timetable 

 9:00am 1:00pm 

Tuesday 
23/07/24 

Chemistry Psychology 

Wednesday 
24/07/24 

Math Methods Biology 

Thursday 
25/07/24 

Physics General Maths 

Friday 
26/07/24 

Specialist Maths 

Essential Maths 

English Literary 
Studies 

This timetable is set up to cause the least disruption to 

ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ hƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ when they 

have exams Year 12 students will not be expected to 

attend classes. However, on the days when they do not 

have exams they are expected to attend all lessons. 

Students will be finishing off a variety of tasks and I 

encourage them to use their holiday break time to 

complete these tasks and to revise for their exams or 

tests. There are two organisations in Adelaide that 

provide revision seminars for Year 12 students, which 

are a great resource to help students with their 

revision and sometimes provide that final lightbulb 

C 
Students dressed as their childhood dream job for Year 12 Halfway Day 



moment when a student is just not sure if they are 

ΨƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƛǘΩΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ōǊƻŎƘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

Year 12 common space, my office and their 

homerooms, or you can contact Adelaide Tuition 

Centre ς www.adelaidetuition.com.au  or Adelaide 

Education Consultants ς www.aeg.sa.edu.au to see the 

seminars and costs. Some teachers will also be 

providing holiday sessions here at school and students 

should check with their teacher if this is happening. 

During next term Year 12s will have visits from the 

universities again and the opportunity to sit down 1 to 

1 with the reps to discuss their future pathways, and 

we will be holding the Flinders Unitest for those 

students planning to study at Flinders. We will be 

having a session for the students about SATAC and 

applying to university and TAFE and we will be holding 

a SATAC Parent Information Evening on Wednesday, 

August 7th from 6 ς 7:30pm. The three South 

Australian Universities will present, and we will talk 

about how to help your child with their SATAC 

Application.   

During the break, please encourage your child to get 

some good rest and replenish their energies, do some 

revision and complete tasks to prepare for the home 

stretch.  

We look forward to working with you as we travel into 

Term 3 and towards the end of Year 12. 

Michelle Rowe 

Senior School/SACE Coordinator 
 

Puzzle Time  
elcome back to Puzzle Time parents and caregivers. The first correct answers for the puzzles in the March 
Newsletter were provided by Eli Clancy and Peter Sudo. Great job!  

The first correct answer(s) to be messaged to me on Daymap wins a bottle of Urrbrae wine. One prize per puzzle. 

Puzzle 1 

 

 

 

 

 

Puzzle 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helen Douvartzidis 

Mathematics Coordinator  

W 

 

Rowan and Beth decided to play tennis against each other. They bet $1 on each game they played. 

Rowan won three bets and Beth won $5. How many games did they play? 

 

 

 

One side of the bottom layer of a triangular pyramid has 11 balls. How many are there in the whole 

pyramid?  

Note that the pyramid is equilateral and solid. 

 

http://www.adelaidetuition.com.au/
http://www.aeg.sa.edu.au/


 

Agricultural Matters 
Vincent Fleming 
Assistant Principal 
- Agriculture 

 

ƘŜ ΨhǇŜƴƛƴƎ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ {ƘŜŜǇ ¸ŀǊŘǎΩ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƻŦ ²ŜŜƪ т ¢ŜǊƳ нΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ 

mutual benefits of partnerships, since 1932 Urrbrae has fostered strong working relationships across numerous 

agricultural businesses and government and community organisations. These partnerships have focused on 

providing the best possible educational experiences for our students to ultimately equip Urrbrae graduates with the 

necessary skills and knowledge to effectively enter post-school pathways in agriculture and allied industries.  

AJ and PA McBride have been a major sponsor of Urrbrae over many years 

and have provided: 

¶ valuable work experience and employment opportunities; 

¶ Award funding of $10K annually that recognises exceptional student 

achievement in agriculture; 

¶ a new wool press which was delivered last year (and will be 

renewed every two years). This technology directly supports our 

on-site shearing and wool handling programs delivered annually by 

the Shearing Contractors Association of Australia. These programs 

have seen increased numbers of students entering shearing and 

wool handling positions post school. 

T 

Opening Celebration of new Urrbrae Sheep Yards 

 

 

 
 
Clockwise from top: John McBride 
enjoying watching students throw a 
fleece of wool; special guests Chris Pole 
and Hamish Probert; students in the 
shearing shed with teacher Mr Brokus 
and visitors viewing the new yards. 

 



The Sheep Yard project was initiated almost three years ago in discussions at the 

McBride 100th anniversary celebration. This led to detailed planning occurring over 

нлнн ŀƴŘ нлноΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ϷнлY ŦǊƻƳ aŎ.ǊƛŘŜΩǎ 

provided the means to formalise these plans, allowing for designing to be 

consolidated with professional and timely support from Pro Way Livestock 

Equipment.  

Preparation of the site included the demolition of the old yards in-house by our 

Outdoor Construction students, teachers and farm Staff with construction of the 

yards occurring over January and February of 2024.  

The yard design cleverly utilises space to allow up to three separate groups of 

students to make use of this facility simultaneously. This is a huge improvement 

educationally as previously only one group could access the old yards at one time. 

The addition of the shelter allows for year-round utilisation also increasing student 

use of the facility. 

Nutrien Ag Solutions have also generously supported 

this major project with the supply and installation of 

the Combi Clamp Sheep Handler with Tru Test digital 

scales and wand. This unit has been a real game 

changer, increasing the use of Agtech demonstrating 

data use to improve production and safe animal 

management practices. Nutrien have also delivered 

training sessions upskilling our agricultural staff on the 

use of the Combi Clamp and Tru Test system, which 

has been much appreciated. 

On behalf of the hundreds of students who will benefit 

from these state-of-the-art sheep yards for decades to 

come, thank you to all our project partners and 

sponsors: AJ and PA McBride, Nutrien Ag Solutions and 

Pro Way Livestock Equipment 

The new yards and equipment will add to the experiences of our 

students and in turn will provide unique opportunities for learners 

as future innovators in agriculture. Without your generous support 

this project would not have become a reality.  

 

Top: Old Scholar, Jonathan Liebelt shearing with Senior 

Sheep Club students;  

Above: Clare Naglis, Year 12 student, using the new wool 

press with McBride CEO Nathan Wessling watching on; and 

Below: Special guests and students at the official opening 

of the new sheep yards. 



 

 

n Sunday 2nd June a group of Urrbrae students 

with a particular passion for the Illawarra breed 

were selected to attend the 2024 Illawarra Calf Day 

at Glenbrook Illawarras, Murray Bridge. We attended with 

four students and three heifers (one on arrival).  

Liv Storey and Rose Buckton placed 1st and 3rd respectively 

in their handlers class. Emily Muller and Milly Barkham 

were 1st and 3rd in their age group handlers as well. In the 

handlers championship Emily won the Champion Handler, 

and Liv was Reserve Champion. It was fantastic seeing the 

studentsΩ hard work paying off in the competition. 

Our heifers also had a successful show, with Glenbrook 

Matron 8 (Illy) placing 2nd in her age class and Braelee 

Scarlet with 4th. Our new heifer Glenbrook Angeline 9 

(Ange) placed 1st in her age class with Emily, who did an 

excellent job handling and presenting Ange 

the first time we have ever been able to 

handle her. Both Illy and Ange were in the 

senior champion heifer class, with Ange 

taking out the Senior Champion Heifer and 

Illy with an Honourable Mention and also 

receiving an Honourable Mention in the 

Supreme Champion Class. 

A fantastic effort from all students and 

Miss McEvoy on the day. Thanks to Ian 

Mueller and his family from Glenbrook 

Illawarras for organising and hosting the 

day. Thank you to all the sponsors for the 

awesome prizes, ribbons and gift bags 

and to Courtney Afford for her 

demonstration and judging during the day.  
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Urrbrae attends the 2024 
Illawarra Calf Day 



 

 

Wetlands Vermin Proof 
Fencing Project 

he fox and cat proofing of the Urrbrae Wetland 
has begun! McNamara fencing have completed 
two sections of the project - four sections to go! 

This first part will also benefit the Urrbrae farm by 
enclosing a paddock as a fox-proof lambing zone. 
Students are already getting involved by clearing some 
of the vegetation to aid in the construction of the next 
section. A very big thankyou to Green Adelaide for the 
funding they have supplied through the Grassroots 
Grant scheme to make this all possible. 

  
 

2024 Crop Seeding 

he long dry start to the SA crop growing season has delayed the establishment of crops and pastures across the 

state. Fortunately, the Urrbrae farm received rainfall at the end of Week 5 (end of May) which assisted the school 

to complete its seeding program.  

We received significant support from an Adelaide Hills farmer, Brodie Bridgman, who transported his high-tech direct 

seeder to Urrbrae and volunteered his time and expertise to sow our paddocks for hay production and pasture 

improvement. This generous support provided excellent learning opportunities for over 200 students who observed 

first-hand modern crop sowing in practice. Thanks to Brodie for his generous support of the Urrbrae cropping program. 

The number of sown paddocks in 

2024 has increased from last year to 

provide a range of crops and 

pastures for student learning and 

livestock grazing, and to help reduce 

ǘƘŜ ŦŀǊƳΩǎ ǊŜƭƛŀƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜŘ 

hay. The crops and pastures in 2024 

include oaten/vetch hay, barley hay, 

field peas, medic pasture and 

clover/ryegrass pastures to provide 

rotational benefits. Several pastures 

will be strip-grazed before 

continuing on to hay production. We 

look forward to seeing how the 2024 

season unfolds. 

Vince Fleming and Charlton Jeisman 
Agriculture Teachers  

T 

T 

Getting the crop in. Taege tyne seeder at work on the Urrbrae farm in late May. 



 

Deep Ripping to 

Address Soil 

Compaction 

his year, several paddocks at 

Urrbrae were deep ripped in 

autumn to help overcome the 

effects of soil compaction and water 

runoff. The predominant soil type on 

the Urrbrae farm is a red-brown earth 

clay which can set hard in summer. 

The topography of the farm rises 

gently to the east and becomes 

steeper toward the south-east 

corner.  

Compacted soils can be a problem if 

heavy rain is experienced, such as the 

60mm rain event at Urrbrae in 

November 2023, that caused most of 

the rain to run off ς to the lowest 

point on the farm. After this 

significant event, we discussed 

management steps we could take to 

reduce runoff and retain the moisture 

in the paddocks for longer. Soil 

compaction is essentially the absence 

of air spaces (pores) in a paddock, 

which reduces the infiltration rate 

during heavy rain. Vegetation cover, 

mulch, and an uneven soil surface all 

serve to improve how fast water can 

enter soil and keep the moisture 

ǿƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ ŦŀƭƭǎΦ LŦ ŀ ǇŀŘŘƻŎƪ ƛǎ ΨǊƻǳƎƘŜŘ 

ǳǇΩΣ ƛǘ ŎǊŜŀǘŜǎ ƭŀǊƎŜ ŀƛǊ ǇƻŎƪŜǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

soil to be explored by plant roots and 

water. 

Several farm staff were involved in 

ameliorating soil compaction by 

deep ripping furrows to help break 

ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ΨƘŀǊŘ ǇŀƴΩ ŀǘ ŘŜǇǘƘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ 

led by farm staff and Urrbrae old 

scholar Allan Penhall. Deep ripping 

is where a long tyne is towed 

behind a tractor, usually to a depth 

of at least 300-400mm, and is used 

ǘƻ ōǊŜŀƪ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ΨƘŀǊŘ ǇŀƴΩ 

compaction layer that can develop 

below the normal cultivated layer in 

a paddock.  

Through various practical lessons, Allan has involved students in this multi-

paddock experiment to help them understand the problems of compaction 

and limitations on plant growth.  

In one sloping paddock, deep ripping was conducted at 2m intervals across 

the slope, forming mini contours, with saw-dust spread and incorporated into 

the profile. This paddock was recently sown to medic pasture. As the season 

progresses, Year 10 Rural Skills ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ΨǊƛǇǇŜŘΩ Ǿǎ Ψƴƻƴ-

ǊƛǇǇŜŘΩ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀŘŘƻŎƪ ōȅ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘƛƴƎ ǎƻƛƭ ǇŜƴŜǘǊƻƳŜǘŜǊ 

measurements to deǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǘƘŜ ΨǊŜǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿǘƘΩΣ ŀǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 

experienced by plant roots. The distance between ripped strips is 

experimental at Urrbrae to determine the most effective distance and depth 

to improve productivity.  

Thanks to Allan for leading this interesting project and involving students. 

Vince Fleming and  
Charlton Jeisman 
Agriculture Teachers 

 

  

T 

Tech talk: Mr Jeisman explains the finer details of seeding 

to the Year 11 Crop and Plant Science students. 

 



SRC News 
Matt Krieg 
SRC Coordinator 

National Breast Cancer Foundation Fundraiser 
I am a year nine at Urrbrae Agricultural High, and in week 6, Tuesday the 4th of June, there was a casual clothes day, with 

a twist. I had the idea to make the school wear pink and donate a $2 coin to go towards helping breast cancer research, 

and spread awareness about this matter. We saw many people wearing pink hats, tops, pants, tutus, earrings, and head 

pieces. During the recess and lunch of the Tuesday there was a bake sale my friends and I organised it so that when a 

treat was bought, a handmade ribbon was given out to show your support to a further extent. 

I feel as though this would bring out the best of us all, opening up our eyes to see that life has an underside to it and that 

just because everything may seem fine above not everything is okay below, or on this case; inside. I wanted our school to 

be a school of strong young voices that voice their opinions in a constructive way and show our knowledge to each other. 

I wanted to show support to the 

people that have been or are going 

through all the tough struggles and 

their achievements. I feel as though 

young people should understand 

and show awareness about this 

circumstance too, spreading their 

love and compassion towards the 

women in our lives and be thankful 

that they have them and their 

everyday support. 

Myah Goegan 

Year 9 Urrbrae student

 

  



 

HASS News 
Naomi Ey 
HASS and Environment 
Coordinator 

 
Above: Jane from the Department of Industry Innovation and Science 

he Humanities Faculty recently collaborated with 

the City of Unley Council to provide our Year 10 

Business Studies students with the opportunity to 

participate in a series of workshops presented by a range 

of young entrepreneurs and leaders in the field.  

Student heard about the variety of start-ups these 

entrepreneurs had been involved in, learnt about 

different business models and participated in activities 

to help them see how to make their own ideas and 

passions into an enterprise. Most importantly, many of 

these entrepreneurs talked to our students about their 

failures and encouraged them to use these failures as a 

learning opportunity to expand their curiosity, resilience, 

risk taking and vision as entrepreneurs.  

 
Above: Ethan from Mexex 

We would like to sincerely thank all the young 

entrepreneurs and presenters who so generously gave 

us their time and shared their knowledge with our 

students: 

¶ Jovanna Pantelic, RAA Energy and Innovation; 

¶ Jon Soong, Makers Empire; 

¶ James Adcock, Future Finance; 

¶ Zoe Tiffin, Know My Fit; 

¶ Jane Liew and Aron Hausler, Department of 

Industry Innovation and Science; 

¶ Julia Miller, New Venture Institute Flinders 

University; and 

¶ Ethan Tan, Mexex 

 
Above: James from future Finance 

The collaboration between Urrbrae Agricultural High 

School and the City of Unley Council came about as part 

of the annual Fish Tank entrepreneurship program run 

by the City of Unley. If you or someone you know are a 

budding, enthusiastic young entrepreneur, keep an eye 

ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ CƛǎƘ ¢ŀƴƪ Ǉrogram.  

Naomi Ey 

Humanities Coordinator  

T 

Business Studies 

Students Learning from 

Young Entrepreneurs 
 


